
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Greetings from our corner of “His” field! 
 
 We hope this newsletter finds you well and filled with the joy that comes from serving the Lord. 
We wanted to share a few exciting updates with you and the impact your support is having on the lives of 
inmates in the Mexican prisons of Reynosa and Santa Adelaida (Matamoros). 
 

Advocating for Better Medical Facilities for Incarcerated Women 
 
 Human Rights groups have been fervently lobbying the 
Mexican government to provide improved medical facilities, 
particularly for their incarcerated women. The government is 
responding by establishing women's clinics within their prison 
facilities. In light of this, we received a unique special request 
from the warden of the Matamoros prison.  
 Lic. Maira Aguilar reached out to us with a plea for 
assistance in procuring a much-needed medical examination 
table for the female inmates. To our astonishment, within just 
one hour of sending out a plea for help on Facebook, a donation 
came through from an unexpected source - the women's clinic 
in Weslaco, Texas, about 20 miles from us right here in the 
valley! This donation is a testament to the power of God’s 
provision; of Him providing for our needs even before we ask! 
It will enhance the medical care provided to the incarcerated 
women in this prison facility, and we are profoundly grateful for 
this miracle. 

A Few Words of Clarification (Hopefully) 
 
 In our last newsletter it appears that we weren’t very clear in explaining some changes that will be 
taking place with the ministry. First, let us say that WE ARE NOT leaving the Mission work or the 
ministry. The work will continue as before, perhaps in some ways better. As mentioned in our last 
newsletter, the health of our extended families, the great distance from our grandchildren, and our own 
aging have been considered in this move. In addition, although we are uncomfortable giving full   
explanations, the special needs of our ten-year-old son have weighed heavily in our relocation decision. 
That being said, the work of the ministry must continue and mentoring new leaders to be able to carry on 
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is very important.  Please know that your prayers and financial support are still needed and greatly 
appreciated. The remainder of the newsletter will explain a few reasons why.  
 

Bible Institute Flourishing 
 

 Our Bible Institute continues to be a beacon of hope for inmates seeking spiritual growth and 
transformation in the prisons of Matamoros and Reynosa. We are continually inspired by the dedication 
of these inmates to their studies in the Word of God. 
 In this current quarter, we have an enrollment of 99 students. Witnessing their faithful  
commitment to the Biblical studies is a true testament to the transformative power of God's Word.  
 We are also delighted to share the incredible progress of Javier, a former inmate who has become 
an integral part of Lighthouse Holiness Ministries in Mexico. The prison officials have embraced him as a 
representative of our ministry. Javier, through the Lord's blessings, has grown into an exceptional 
preacher, and his heart is dedicated to prison ministry. Over time, we have entrusted him with more 
responsibilities, including pulpit ministry and facilitating the studies. His passion and dedication shine 
brightly, and he is doing an outstanding job. 
 

Land Donation for a New Church in Reynosa 
 

 We are happy to announce that due to Javier’s zeal for the work of God, a parcel of land has been 
donated to the ministry for the construction of a church. This land is conveniently located near the prison 
in Reynosa, and while the congregation may be small, many attendees are former inmates. We are looking 
forward to the construction of this new place of worship, where lives will be transformed and souls will 
find solace in the love of Christ. Please help us by keeping this endeavor in your prayers and support. 
 

Gratitude for Your Faithful Support 
 

 In closing, we want to express our profound gratitude for your faithful prayers and support. For 
thirty years, you have stood by our side, enabling us to carry out this important work. While we know that 
all our needs are ultimately provided by our Heavenly Father, we are continually reminded that it is 
through the hearts of His faithful children that He works His miracles. Your faithfulness and generosity 
have been a constant source of strength and inspiration for us. We thank you from the depths of our hearts 
for your prayers and continued faithful financial support. For your added convenience direct 
contributions are now able to be made by using Zelle. The cell number listed on the first page is the 
account with which to donate.  Also, 100% of the donation will be received without a processing fee! 
 

 As we move forward, please pray that the Lord will continue to bless our endeavors and guide our 
steps in reaching these men and women for Christ. We are committed to being His hands and feet 
extended in this work, bringing hope, healing, and the transformative power of the Gospel of Christ to 
those incarcerated in the prisons of Mexico. 
 
From our corner of “His” field, 
 

Gary, Brenda, and Joey Morgan 


